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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

May 1, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Ms. Pitt.  Also present was Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.  
The property owner of Map 03 Lot 062 and Map 03 Lot 088 joined the meeting at 6:35 P.M. 
Payment arrangements with the Selectmen for a payment plan for taxes owed were made.  The property owner left at 6:45 P.M.

The Selectmen discussed the current Emergency Action Plan concerning dams.  Chairman Harris will research surrounding town’s procedures and report back to the Selectmen.  

Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 4/17/2017, 4/24/2017, and 4/28/2017 Selectmen’s meetings as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  Ms. Pitt abstained from voting on the 4/24/17 and 4/17/17 meetings as she was absent.  
The Selectmen discussed possible billing charges for the water and sewer departments.  

The Selectmen discussed a concern from a resident about the possible misuse of a property according to a variance obtained through the Zoning Board.  The Selectmen will research the concern and get back to the resident.  

The Selectmen discussed the use of a Volunteer Program Agreement for the bridge construction work at the Allen Town Forest to be done on May 6th.  All agreed the current agreement will do.  

The Selectmen reviewed and discussed correspondence about damage to the bridge at Knowlton Street.  Mr. Tarr with the Highway Department will be made aware of the situation and asked to research the concern and get back to the Selectmen with his findings.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Deed Waiver for 2014 Taxes.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Plumbing Permit for Map 12 Lot 012.  

The Selectmen reviewed and approved an abatement request for Map 03 Lot 090-A6,

The Selectmen reviewed forms for a Request For Bid for the Town Assessement and Reevaluation.  

The Selectmen disussed their meeting with Mr. Hayden of Standard Power concerning group net metering.  Ms. Pitt will review information provided and report her findings at a future meeting to the Selectmen.  

The Selectmen discussed creating a Town Ordinance requireing properties display exterior street numbers. 

The Selectmen reviewed and signed the General Journal Postings.
Mrs. Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Register in the amount of $24,082.19. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $7,098.14; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $1,285.49, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2,762.77. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:15 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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